
August 6, 2018 
 

Town of Golden Meadow 
107 Jervis Drive 

Golden Meadow, LA 70357 
 

 The Mayor and Council of the Town of Golden Meadow met for a Public Hearing on 
Monday, August 6, 2018 at 6:45 P.M. at the Town Hall, 107 Jervis Drive, Golden Meadow, LA 
70357 to discuss amending the GM high weeds and grass and clean-up ordinance.   
 
 Those present were: Mayor Joey Bouziga 
    Councilman Ashton Cheramie 
    Councilman Jody Cheramie 
    Councilman Laci Latiolais 
    Councilman Lindberg Lorraine 
    Councilman Willis Toups 
 
 Others attending were: Reynold Adams, Bryce Autin, Mike Billiot, Doug Cheramie, Kevin 
Cheramie, Ruel Douvillier, Troy Dufrene, Salvador Gonzalez, Jr., Salvador Gonzalez, Sr., Jamie 
Liner, John Melancon, Chief Reggie Pitre,  John Plaisance, Johnny Plaisance, and Kyle Williams. 
 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga called the meeting to order at 6:45 P.M. 
 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga instructed everyone to refrain from cell phone use until the meeting 
adjourns. 
 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga presented both the current ordinance and the proposed amended 
ordinance. The proposed amended ordinance would include a State Statue regarding repeat 
offenders of the GM high weeds and grass and clean-up ordinance and also states that a person 
found in violation of any provisions of this ordinance more than once in any six month period shall 
be cited for a misdemeanor. The proposed amended ordinance would include a State Statue 
regarding repeat offenders of the GM high weeds and grass and clean-up ordinance and also state 
that a person found in violation of any provisions of this ordinance more than once in any six 
month period shall be cited for a misdemeanor violation punishable by fine and/or imprisonment.  
The current ordinance does include a section regarding a misdemeanor violations, but it states 
may be found in violation not shall be cited.  Mayor Joey Bouziga stated he would like to see the 
Town hire a contract grass cutter to take care of the properties not being taken care of by the 
property owners. 
 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga requested audience comments. 
 
 Mr. Kevin Cheramie stated he believes hiring a contract grass cutter would be a move in 
the right direction. 
 
 With no further business to discuss, Councilman Jody Cheramie presented a motion and 
Councilman Lindberg Lorraine seconded approving this public hearing adjourn at 6:59 P.M.  The 
Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
 
       ________________________________ 
       MAYOR JOEY BOUZIGA 
 
 
ATTESTED: 
 
_________________________________________  
JAMIE LINER, TOWN CLERK 
ADMINISTRATIVE ASST. TO THE MAYOR  



    
 
  
 

 


